
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
State of Utah  
Department of Commerce 
Division of Public Utilities 
 
FRANCINE GIANI                   THOMAS BRADY                                CHRIS PARKER  
Executive Director  Deputy Director         Director, Division of Public Utilities 

  
GARY HEBERT 

Governor 
GREG BELL 

Lieutenant Governor 

 
 

 

160 East 300 South, Box 146751, Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6751 

Telephone (801) 530-7622 • Facsimile (801) 530-6512 • www.publicutilities.utah.gov 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
RETRACT REQUEST TO OPEN DOCKET  
 
To:   Public Service Commission 
 
From:  Division of Public Utilities 
   Chris Parker, Director 
  Energy Section 
   Artie Powell, Manager 
   Matt Croft, Utility Analyst 
 
Date:  February 13, 2013 
 
Subject: The Division of Public Utilities (Division) retracts its request filed on February 12, 

2013 to open a docket for Rocky Mountain Power’s (Company) forthcoming 2013 
Energy Balancing Account (EBA) Audit. 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Division of Public Utilities (Division) retracts its request that the Commission establish a docket 
number with respect to the Company’s forthcoming 2013 EBA filing. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
The Division is currently in discussions with the Company concerning the transferability of data 
requests and data request responses between EBA dockets. The Division believes a reasonable 
solution will be achieved. As such, the Division retracts its February 13, 2013 request.  
  
 
 CC: 
 
Dave Taylor, Rocky Mountain Power/PacifiCorp 
Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services 
Gary Dodge, Utah Association of Energy Users 
Robert Reeder, Utah Industrial Energy Consumers 
 


